"Draft Guidelines for Periodic reporting ..." comments by Poland

General comments 
When preparing the first Polish report on the implementation of the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities the guidelines for periodic reporting have not been used because of the excessive length and detailed questions. We have given due regard to the guidelines at the preliminary stage of work on the report, to set up the general framework of the report only. The examination of reports of other States parties has confirmed that the guidelines are not generally applied.

The draft guidelines presented now contain 376 questions. According to the rules, the report should not exceed 31,800 words (first report) or 21,200 words (subsequent reports). This means that on average, the answer to a given question would not exceed, respectively, 84 and 56 words (it means 3-4 sentences). In fact, the answers to these questions would be substantially shorter because the concluding observations are to be answered in the report. It is apparent that the draft guidelines as they are now would not be usable.
First, the number of questions is to be limited substantially. Second, the content of the (new) questions is to be carefully thought out in order to have the guidelines helpful in establishing reports providing comprehensive and essential information on the implementation of the Convention. 


Selected specific comments indicating ways for possible or necessary changes (applicable to the whole draft guidelines)

· Repetitive questions - for example, questions 4 and 12, 317 and 318 relate to the same issues.
· Some specific questions could be combined into one - for example, questions 31 and 32, questions 372 and 373.
· At least some of the questions related to articles 3, 4, 8 should be given up, since the same issues are to be discussed in the context of articles 9 to 30 (for example, questions 11, 13, 14, 15).
· Questions should strictly stick to the material scope of the provisions – there is no ground for asking question 30 in relation to article 5, instead this question is be asked in connection with article 28; question 357 should be asked in connection with art. 1.
· Broad interpretation of the Convention cannot be ground for asking information from States parties – for example, questions 129,130 as article 14 paragraph 1 of the Convention does not preclude involuntary placement in care institutions; question 187 is based on the assumption that the Convention provides for the individual right to obtain certain benefits.
· In a number of cases the purpose of the questions is not clear, they are excessively detailed – for example, questions 180, 327, 362-371.
· Obtaining some requested data is impossible for States parties - for example, questions 183, 186, 322, 327.
